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Welcome to Week 9!  
 

Terese and Bryan are currently on the road to Birdsville and Coober Pedy, on a well earnt long service 

leave. We keep them in our prayers as they head west and further south. We will look forward to 

hearing about the many stories they, no doubt, will enjoy sharing on their return. Safe travels, Terese 

and Bryan! 

 

The most important things happening in our school are happening in the classroom. Our teachers are 

at the cutting edge of finding ways to make the learning more effective for our students. At St 

Josephõs we talk about making the learning ôvisibleõ. When teaching and learning are ôvisibleõ - that is, 

when it is clear what teachers are teaching and students are learning, student achievement increases. 

There are a number of ways teachers make learning visible. One way is to be explicit about the 

intention of the learning. You may see the òlearning intentionsó displayed in your childõs classroom. 

When this is made explicit prior to the learning (What are we learning today? Why are we learning 

this?), students are able to make meaning out of what they are learning. We know learning is 

effective when students are able to articulate the learning intentions. We know it is even more 

effective when they are able to use the language of the curriculum to do this.  

 

A second component of highly effective learning is setting clear success criteria. Gone are the days 

when the purpose of testing was to separate the successful students from the unsuccessful. In our 

classrooms we want every student to be successful. Students need to know what they are required to 

do to show that they have achieved the learning intention. To do this, our teachers make the ôsuccess 

criteriaõ explicit. You may see òsuccess criteriaó displayed in the room as well. òHow can I be 

successfuló is the question the student must be able to answer to demonstrate that they have 

achieved the learning objective.  

 

 When learning intentions and success criteria are obvious to the students and effective feedback is 

provided in a timely fashion, the positive effect on learning is seen to be dramatic. You can help your 

child make their learning more meaningful. Why not start using the same language at home?  

 

Ask your child, what are you learning about today? How do you know you 

are successful?  You may not notice the effect immediately, but with time, 

as the students become more and more familiar with this language of 

learning, they might start to surprise you with their understanding of the 

curriculum. Donõt be satisfied with ômathsõ or ôfractionsõ as the answer to 

òwhat are you learning aboutó.  Dig deeper and you will get a better 

picture of what is happening in the classroom. When students are able to 

clearly explain their learning, it is helping them clarify and reinforces the concepts. When school and 

home are working together, using the same language of learning, it is even more effective.  
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ATHLETICS DAY  
 

As we approach the end of this term, the Athletics Carnival is fast approaching and is to be held 

next Friday 22nd June.  Timetables were distributed last week. Thank you to Sarah Webster and 

the amazing crew of parent helpers who have organised tuckshop for the day. First break is 

indicated as ôMorning Teaõ on the timetable, however this will be the time that pre ordered foods will 

be supplied.  ALL (Morning Tea) items need to be pre -ordered and paid for similar to a normal 

Tuckshop day.   

 

We also encourage all parents/guardians/carers/supporters to do the same as there will be minimal 

extra food prepared on the day. Orders will be ready for each age group as indicated on the 

timetable. For some age groups, òMorning Teaó may be late in the morning, however students are 

more than welcome to snack throughout the day. The Morning Tea break is a designated time for 

students to receive tuckshop orders, have a break and see families and friends that may have come 

to support them. Orders forms will come home today. If you did not receive a timetable of events, 

please donõt hesitate to ask at the front office.  

 

We are finalising the timetable for the long distance running events that will be held in the lead up 

to the carnival and we will notify you of this in the coming days.  

 

FLEXIBLE LEARNING SPACES  

 
There was great excitement around the school last week, as the new furniture arrived and was 

delivered to classrooms. Flexible seating creates a learning environment that reflects the ever -

changing, hyper -connected world we live in. As more and more BCE schools move towards flexible 

seating, students are developing life -long skills such as problem solving, flexibility, creativity, 

collaboration, autonomy and self -reflection. The furniture is designed to support flexible learning 

and provides options for more student choice. This does not mean the students choose where they 

sit, the teacher may designate an area for the type of learning and student may choose to sit at a 

table, on the floor, in a bean bag or an ottoman.  
  



 
END OF SEMESTER REPORTING  
 

The reporting process is well underway with teachers having spent many hours reviewing assessment 

tasks in order to prepare reports. These reports will go through a reviewing process before being 

verified by the Leadership team.  

Schools report to parents on student achievement against the relevant achievement standards for 

each learning area/subject. Reporting is part of communicating with parents and building the school -

parent partnership to improve student learning. School reporting processes are clear and 

transparent for parents, so they understand:  

Å the learning expectations for the student  

Å the studentõs achievement against expected standards   

Å how well the student is engaging with the expected learning   

Å how the student may be able to improve. 

 In addition to providing written reports at least twice a year, our school offers parents 

opportunities to discuss their childõs educational performance at the school with their childõs 

teacher(s). At St Josephõs the process involves a compulsory Parent/Teacher interview at the end of 

Term Two, followed by an optional interview during Term Three if either teacher or parent feels 

that this is appropriate.  

At the end of each semester, teachers make an evidence based judgement about the studentõs 

overall level of achievement related to aspects of the achievement standard that have been taught 

and assessed for each subject. This judgement is based on evidence of student performance and 

takes into consideration the most recent evidence. The evidence of each studentõs achievement is 

collected using a range of assessments aligned to the curriculum and forms the basis for reporting 

judgments about the studentõs overall level of achievement in the learning area/subject. 

 

PARENT CONSULTATION ð PRINCIPAL 2019  
 

Last week, Alain Pitot (Senior Leader Learning Identity) met with the staff to not only discuss the 

process of the appointment, but to also listen to the staffõs vision for the St Josephõs school 

community in the coming years. Unfortunately, we did not have any parents attend the parent 

consultation session, however an online form will be made available in order for parents to give their 

contribution. Terese and I cannot express enough how important it is for our parents and families to 

have some input. The following page contains a link to complete this survey.  

 

PRAYERS 
 

There are many families that need our prayers of late. In particular, we pray for Lisa and Don 

Brunjes.  Don has been in hospital for the last couple of weeks fighting a serious infection.  We also 

keep Heidi Pringle  and family in our prayers.    

 

Keep smiling  

 

Bec  
 

  



 

  

 
 

 


